

SECTION 1. USE OF ENGLISH

Task 1. Choose the correct option, A, B, C or D to complete the text.

My friend Mel and I are very passionate ⁰ about clothes but we don't buy any from shops. Why? Because we can't ¹ _____ to buy expensive designer clothes and there aren't any good shops with outfits for teenagers. The shops sell ² _____ boring clothes! But we have found a way to have something unusual to wear.

Now, instead of shopping, we spend our free time ³ _____ sketches of clothes. We buy the material online and make our clothes on my mum's sewing machine. I love being ⁴ _____ creative and coming up with new ideas. Mel's really good ⁵ _____ making dresses and skirts. She has just made a new dress. It will be a perfect dress for my birthday party. I'm really excited!

- | | | | | |
|----|-----------|------------|------------|-----------|
| 0 | A. about | B. with | C. in | D. for |
| 1. | A. refuse | B. adapt | C. afford | D. expert |
| 2. | A. so | B. such a | C. such | D. too |
| 3. | A. draw | B. drawing | C. to draw | D. drawn |
| 4. | A. such a | B. so | C. such | D. many |
| 5. | A. at | B. by | C. about | D. for |

Task 2. Choose the underlined word or phrase that should be corrected.

6. Jenny is only eighteen, but she's yet written two plays.

A B C D

7. The teacher advised the students review their notes before the final exam.

A B C D

Task 3.

8. Choose the correct conditional sentence.

- A. If I am the manager, I would change the rules.
- B. If I were the manager, I would change the rules.
- C. If I will be the manager, I change the rules.
- D. If I was the manager, I will change the rules.

9. Choose the correct relative sentence.

- A. This is the town where my favourite singer lives.
- B. This is the town who my favourite singer lives.
- C. This is the town what my favourite singer lives.
- D. This is the town which my favourite singer lives.

Task 4. Complete the second sentence so that it means the same as the first sentence.

Choose the correct answer from A, B, C or D.

10. A cinema ticket costs £8 and a theatre ticket costs £20.

A theatre ticket is _____ a cinema ticket.

- A. expensive than B. as expensive as C. the most expensive D. more expensive than

11. You don't buy any pens – we've got a lot of them in the office.

- _____ any pens – we've got a lot of them in the office.
- A. You needn't buy
B. You needn't to buy
C. You don't needn't buy
D. You needn't buying
12. My parents often studied in the library when they were at the university.
My parents _____ in the library when they were at the university.
- A. used study B. use to study C. used to study D. were use to study

SECTION 2. VOCABULARY

Choose the correct meaning of the underlined words.

13. He is crazy about sports cars.
- A. useless at B. obsessed with C. afraid of D. curious about
14. I have to learn these maths rules by heart for tomorrow.
- A. memorise B. understand C. explain D. hand in
15. Andrew isn't coping very well with his schoolwork and his after-school activities. He's doing too many things at the same time.
- A. He is enjoying his schoolwork and activities.
B. He is managing his schoolwork and activities with difficulty.
C. He is ignoring his schoolwork and focusing on fun.
D. He has finished all his schoolwork and activities successfully.

SECTION 3. COMMUNICATION

Read the conversations and choose the best answers.

16. A: Where did you celebrate the New Year?
B: _____.
A: Really? That sounds fun!
- A. I celebrated it in the town square.
B. I prefer going there by train.
C. It was very cold yesterday.
D. I usually go to school by bus.
17. Woman: "Do you think she is better, doctor?"
Doctor: _____.
- Woman: I am very glad to hear that. Thank you.
- A. She was all right.
B. She has been good.
C. She has a bad illness
D. She'll be all right in a day or two.
18. Cashier: That'll be \$42.50.
Customer: Can I pay by card?
Cashier: Of course. Please insert your card and enter your PIN.
Customer: Done. Can I get a bag for this?

How is the customer paying?

- A. With cash
- B. With a gift card
- C. By credit or debit card
- D. With a check

SECTION 4. READING

Read the text and choose the correct answer

How to Choose a Better Password

Most people know the basic rules for safe passwords. A good password should use a mix of capital letters, small letters, numbers and symbols. You should also use different passwords for different websites and change them regularly. These rules sound simple, but they are difficult to follow. A password like N0r@5%_fpO&47d1nk may be secure, but it is hard to remember.

Because of this, many people choose simple passwords. Researchers found that common passwords such as 123456, welcome, ninja and password are still very popular. Some people even use 1234 as the PIN number for their bank cards. These passwords are easy to remember, but they are not safe.

The length of a password is very important. A short password with only five letters can be cracked quite quickly by a hacker's computer. However, a much longer password can take an extremely long time to crack. Hackers can also guess simple tricks, such as using @ instead of a or 3 instead of e.

A better idea is to use a long group of words, for example, help cheese monkey swimming. It is long, safer and easier to remember. In the future, we may use fingerprints or special devices instead of passwords. For now, the best advice is: make your password long.

19. Which basic rule for passwords is mentioned in the text?
 - A. Use the same password for every website.
 - B. Use only small letters in passwords.
 - C. Use a mix of letters, numbers and symbols.
 - D. Write your passwords in a notebook.
20. According to the text, many people choose simple passwords because they are
 - A. easy to remember.
 - B. difficult to guess.
 - C. very long.
 - D. full of symbols.
21. What does the text say about short passwords?
 - A. They are always safe.
 - B. They can be cracked quickly.
 - C. They are better than long passwords.
 - D. They are impossible to remember.
22. Which password is the best choice according to the text?
 - A. 123456
 - B. password
 - C. M@nch3st3r
 - D. green monkey table river
23. Which advice best matches the main idea of the text?
 - A. Choose a short password because it is easy to remember.
 - B. Use popular passwords such as 123456 or password.
 - C. Make your password long and easy for you to remember.
 - D. Use symbols instead of letters to make your password shorter.